CITY OF FERNAN LAKE VILLAGE
REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING

February 1, 2010
The Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  There was a quorum present of Council members, Jurvelin, Myers, Tierney, and Job.  Cheri Howell, Steve Ayers, Charyl Stornetta, Jim Coleman, Bob Kuchinski and Scott Jessick from RC Worst were present.  Jim Kujula was present to report on the deer trapping.
Jim Kujula reported on the deer trapping and transport.  There has been trapping since October 27, 2009.  There has been 1 fatality of a deer.  The weather has been an impact to trapping deer.  Jim will begin trapping again until March 1 2010 or until we reach the Fish and Game limit of 30.  
Jim Coleman reported on the procedures he had developed with Bob Kuchenski and Scott Jessick.  They developed a protocol of who would be called and when they would be called.  There was a discussion from the Council.  Based upon their discussion, a revised protocol would be completed by Coleman for the next meeting.  The City would notify Terry Peterson of the new protocol and contact all the players for the pump installation. Coleman will be the lead in the coordation of the installation and the protocol.  
There was a discussion about the locks and the notification that would need to be completed for the sewer shut off box.  Cheri said that she would complete the notification for review at the next meeting when she received the updated protocol.  

Jim discussed the new Zoeller pump and that United pump would do the installation and Zoeller would stand behind the warranty.  
Payables and Financials.  Ms. Stornetta reviewed the financials and the payables.  The Council reviewed the spreadsheet, the financial reports for December 2009 and the accounts payables for January-February 2010.  There was a motion made by Job, seconded by Tierney to approve the financial report for December 2009 and the payables for January-February 2010.  Motion carried with Tierney, Jurvelin, Myers, Job.  
January Minutes
The minutes for the January.  City Council meeting were reviewed.  There was a motion made by Councilmember Tierney, seconded by Councilmember Myers to approve the January 4, 2010 minutes.    Motion carried with Myers, Tierney, and Job and Jurvelin. 

Attorney Reports

Steve Ayers spoke about the Avista Agreement and the Council decided to publish a public comment period of 30 days and schedule the approval of the franchise agreement for the March City Council meeting.

Clerk Reports – The Clerk mentioned that the website was up and that she would continue to work on uploading information onto the website.  The Clerk discussed the information that Nick Snyder from the County Parks and Waterways had conveyed.  Mr. Snyder will not be able to attend our meetings until after June due to meeting conflicts.
The workshop on the nuisance ordinance will be held at the March meeting.  There was a discussion on whether there was a quorum for the March meeting.  The Council decided to hold their Council meeting on March 8, 2010 to ensure a quorum. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.  Motion made by Councilmember Job, seconded by Myers to adjourn. Motion carried.  
Respectfully Submitted
Cheri Howell, Clerk

1
Council Minutes February 2010

